July 9, 2019

Board Meeting July 8, 2019


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
JULY 8, 2019
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held Monday, June 10, 2019 at 7:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees James Buck, Robert Drain and Caleb Runyon.  Absent: Trustee Troy Ganton. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 7:01 p.m.

Pat Rombeyer of 6000 Bowerman Road informed the board of a tattered flag in her neighborhood (she produced pictures) and asked if there was anything that could be done.
Closed at 7:04 p.m.

Reports:  Police Chief Howard Noppe brought the board up to date on the June activities.  He reported that he and his

Officers have been checking on the traffic complaints due to the construction.     He also responded to a question from
Treasurer Gibbs that it is difficult finding someone to accept the position of full time police officer.   Fire Chief Tim
 McEldowney reported that the fire department has been continuing training.  Also the new radios system, 800mHz 

went on line June 20.  It should greatly improve communications.  The Fire Department is also looking for more paid on
call volunteer firemen.  
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to approve the following disbursements for June
2019:  General Fund $53,014.26; Fire Department Fund expenditures totaling $40,028.17; Street Light Fund
expenditures totaling $4,430.46; Building Inspections Fund expenditures $5,308.90; Sewer Fund expenditures totaling
$77,420.55; Water Fund expenditures totaling $1,693.98; Trust and Agency distributions of $399.00; Historical Fund
expenditures totaling $413.00.  Roll Call: 6 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Drain to
approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $134,001.63. Roll Call: 6 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Drain and seconded by Runyon to approve the Regular Board minutes of 
June 10, 2019.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Runyon and seconded by Buck to accept the following items under the 
consent agenda consisting of the Financial Reports of June 2019; General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures 
for June 2019; the Public Safety Report for June 2019; Senior Center Advisory Board minutes for January through June 
2019.  Approved
The Financial Reports showed the following balances as of June 30, 2019:


General Fund Cash
(30,664.58)

General Fund Invested Cash
1,594,785.61

Fire Operations Cash
(3,518.31)

Fire Operations Invested Cash
188,711.88

Street Light Fund Cash
20,788.37

Street Light Fund Invested Cash
25,139.46

P.I. Fund Cash
7,969.41

P.I. Fund Invested Cash
132,223.67

Building Inspection Fund Cash
20,920.69

Building Inspection Fund Invested Cash
81,675.91

General Debt Service (Voted Bonds)
278,619.86

Capital Projects Fund – Roads
3,863,102.91

Trust and Agency Fund
.00


Historical Fund Cash
(793.00)


Historical Fund Invested Cash
8,092.30

Sewer Fund Cash
(56,196.05)

Sewer Funds Invested Cash
848,857.12

Water Funds Cash
61,372.25

Water Funds Invested Cash
4,509.39

Current Tax Collection Fund
.00

Current Tax Collection Invested Cash
27,350.63

Ganton Memo of Understanding Invested Cash
10,008.10
Total

$7,082,954.62
SUPERVISOR REPORT: Supervisor Herlein shared an e-mail to Representative Julie Alexander and Senator Mike Shirkey regarding the Township’s stand on the state plan for refurbishing roads and how it will affect us.  He also stated that the “stakeholders’ meeting for the Falling Waters Trail connector on Teft Road will be July 23 at 6:00 p.m. in the Township Office.  The M-60 project is behind schedule but they hope to catch up with the nice weather predicted for a couple of weeks.  The entire project is still slated for completion by November 15, 2019.
NEW BUSINESS:

           
Brownfield Application and Resolution for Assistance for American 1 Credit Union project 6540 and 6580 Spring Arbor Road:  Amy Guerriero, EG Vice-President of Economic Development   for the Jackson County Brownfield Redevelopment Authority, had sent to the Township the detailed plan for the request for a resolution for a Brownfield Plan relating to American 1 Credit Union and its new building on Spring Arbor Road.  She addressed the board and did some explaining as to what it means to the Township and to the Credit Union.  After questions and discussion a motion was made by Drain and seconded by Gibbs to give approval of the plan and recommends to the Jackson County Board of Commissioners approval of the plan through a resolution. Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.
Treasurer’s Training:  Treasurer Gibbs asked that the board approve the expenditure of $300 for a Michigan Certified Assessing Technician (MCAT) class and mileage.  This knowledge will be helpful in her positon to understand more about assessing.  Motion was made by Drain and seconded by Buck to approve the expenditure of MCAT training for the treasurer.  Roll Call:  6 yes.  Approved.
Public Comment:  Aaron Losey asked about the retention pond on west Spring Arbor Road – part of the M-60 Road Construction.  
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the August 12, 2019 regular board meeting
Page 1 of 2

